
To:  Doylestown Township Board of Supervisors


March 16, 2018

From:  Jeannine Mitchell, EAC chair

Re:  Draft Resolution on fracking in the Delaware River Basin

Three members of the EAC - Anne Woodbury, Heidi Shiver, and I - attended the Land Ethics Symposium at Delaware Valley University yesterday.  It was an all-day event sponsored by Bowman’s Hill Wildflower Preserve and attended by over 250 people.  Over and over, we heard from speakers and attendees alike that we need to be vigilant in environmental protections of our places.  Over and over, we heard deep concern for the future of our natural world.

The phrase “land ethic” apparently was coined by Aldo Leopold in the early 20th century  as he pretty much invented the concepts of “ecology” and “ecosystems.”   Bowman’s Hill has used that phrase for 18 years in the title of their annual symposium.  Yesterday we heard from five experts at the gathering:  Larry Weaner, a restoration ecologist; Melinda Daniels, a PhD watershed scientist; Steward T.A. Pickett, ecology ethicist; Randy Heffner, stormwater management expert; and Leslie Sauer, landscape restoration designer.  To sum up the day, here are their primary messages:

From Weaner:  If you do nothing in your landscape, things will grow.  If you set up a healthful process in your landscape, you can control what will grow and thrive.

From Daniels:  You can’t fix a habitat or a stream without addressing the watershed because it is the watershed that controls streams and rivers.

From Pickett:  A land ethic is a practice, not a system of rules, that considers land as a community where people, wildlife, plants, and water require us to think inclusively.

From Heffner:  The headwaters of a watershed are key to the health of the land, and any restoration must try to replicate natural systems and include constant monitoring.

From Sauer:  A healthy forest is the best watershed protection, and there can be no healthy forest where the soils have been compacted by heavy construction equipment.

The speakers shared essential information from their areas of expertise.  Their work is in the service of the land, the water, and the life of our ecosystems.  

What is the relevance of this to the DRBC and fracking?  Fracking and its associated use of millions of gallons of water taken from natural water systems is an environmentally ruinous endeavor.  It is a regional issue that directly affects our township.  We are downstream from Ottsville, upstream from Bristol, in the middle of this vast interconnected ecosystem that depends on water for all life.  Allowing fracking in our region will result in heavy extraction industry equpment rolling across our fields, tearing up our woodlands, compacting our soil beyond repair, eroding our streams and filling them with sediment and chemicals, choking them in a nightmare scenario.  We cannot allow this.  What we do today matters, but it also matters for Doylestown Township residents in 2068 and 2118 and beyond.  

We urge you to adopt this resolution and to send it immediately to the Delaware River Basin Commission.  We urge you to protect and preserve our beautiful place.


